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COVID-19 Update  
El Paso Identifies Additional COVID-19 Cases 

 

EL PASO, Texas – The number of COVID-19 cases in El Paso County now stands at 30. This afternoon 
the City of El Paso Department of Public Health (DPH) reported five (5) new confirmed cases.  
 
Positive Cases in El Paso County, 19 female, 11 male: 
 

Age Range Number of Cases 

Teens 2 

20s 6 

30s 7 

40s 4 

50s 4 

60s 5 

70s 2 

 
DPH officials say with more testing available the increase in cases does not come as a surprise. 
 
“While we can’t confirm local spread at this time, local spread is something we can expect to see very 
soon,” said Dr. Hector Ocaranza, El Paso City/County Health Authority. “People need to change their 
behavior in order to prevent the spread of COVID-19. We should all be practicing social distancing and 
continue to take precautions by washing your hands regularly.” 
 
Officials are also highlighting the importance of social distancing and those who leave home should do so 
by themselves and avoid taking seniors and children with them. As they make their way in the community 
they should also maintain a distance of at least six feet from others. 
 
Covering your cough, avoid touching your face, practicing regular handwashing, and cleaning common 
areas with disinfectant continue to be stressed. Local public health officials also want the public to become 
familiar with the signs and symptoms of COVID-19 including fever, cough, and shortness of breath. If these 
symptoms don’t improve they should call their doctor. 
 
The 21-COVID hotline will be operational from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. Monday through Friday and 10 a.m. to 6 
p.m. Saturday and Sunday. For referral services contact 2-1-1 Texas Call Center that is available 24/7 and 
select option six for more information. Stay up-to-date with the latest information by subscribing to both the 
City and DPH social media platforms, and to visit www.epstrong.org for updates. 
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